PLVD Monthly Meeting
August 11th, 2021 @ 6:30pm Via Zoom & Clubhouse

Present: Commissioner Robinson via zoom, Commissioner Goodwin, Commissioner Marks, Treasurer Doherty, and Clerk Heather Doherty
[bookmark: _Hlk77519515][bookmark: _Hlk79864087]Attendees: Erin Poquette, John DiAngelis, Claudette Levesque, Christie Holland, Georgette Bachelder, Donna & Peter Kenney, Hannah Dunbar, Ed Laurence, Juile Craig 
Commissioner Robinson opened the meeting at 6:39pm seconded by Commissioner Goodwin; and all were in favor. Minutes were not read from last monthly meeting but were posted on the website at pillsburylakedistrict.com. Commissioner Robinson made a motion to approve last month’s monthly minutes, all were in favor. 
Treasurers Report
[image: ]
Additional Info:
Treasurer Doherty informed the board that in order to get the requested amount of $2,498.23 for deweeding reimbursement they ask for at last month’s meeting, Therese Larson requested a break down in the minutes of the cost of each item. Treasurer Doherty Stated of cost’s were for the following: BoiChar $2,009.74, Drone $269.99 and Materials $218.50, totaling an amount of $2,498.23 for reimbursement. Commissioner Goodwin stated that the bill for the leak detection wasn’t on the treasurer’s report. Treasurer Doherty stated that he didn’t receive the invoice and that it might be in one of the board member’s email. Commissioner Goodwin made the motion to pay the leak detection bill, Commissioner Robinson seconded; motion passed. Treasure Doherty said he would make the update and resend out the treasurer’s report with that invoice, to the commissioners to sign. Clerk Doherty said she would make sure the updated treasurers report was the one posted to the PLVD website. Treasurer Doherty also address some concerns from a community member about the SRF loan. He stated that it’s on this month’s treasures report because the board received the tax check from the town a couple days before last months meeting and the check did not clear in time. He explained that the board was waiting for that check because the SRF loan is a very large amount to pay. He went on to state that it was not paid late and the board hasn’t received any late fees or penalties in regards to this loan. Commissioner Robinson spoke up to say that bills are not paid every week, they are paid once a month. Treasurer Doherty also addressed that the SRF loan was taken out back in 2008/2009 and was for enhancements to the Peninsula well and that the community as a whole, is responsible to pay that loan back until 2028. He went on to say that social media is not a place to ask PLVD questions and that the board will not answer questions on that platform, that the best way to have something answered is to email the board directly or attend a monthly meeting. He also pointed out that a lot of the answers would be on the PLVD website. Commissioner Goodwin asked about the bill from Wright & Pierce for some services they’ve recently done. Treasurer Doherty stated they didn’t send him the bill and Commissioner Goodwin confirmed it was sent to him via email when it should have been sent to the treasurer. Treasurer Doherty said this would need to delt with at next months meeting and requested that all invoices from Wright & Pierce also be sent to him. Commissioner Goodwin agreed. Attendee Donna Kenney asked how much that invoice was for. Commissioner Goodwin stated it was for $3,677.60. He then went on the make a motion to except the treasurer’s report, all were in favor. 
Water updates & Water Main Project Update:
Commissioner Robinson stated that two leaks would be fixed on NH drive Thursday & Friday, in front of houses number #103 & #107 and that water will be shut off during the fixes. She went on to say that the leak on Christphor Robin was fixed but they’re still two leaks on the Peninsula side causing the pressure in the well to go down some. She went on to say that the Water Main project is nearing the end of work. Commissioner Goodwin stated that they have been working on putting in the pipes and that they’re nearing the end of the road. Attendee John DiAngelis commented on the great selection the board made in picking Accura to do the work. That he’s very impressed by the work and the long hours they’ve put in.
Audit
Commissioner Marks stated she picked up all the missing 2018 R.T. Lake invoices that were requested by the auditor and that she would give them to the treasurer. Treasurer Doherty confirmed that he would drop off the invoices so they can continue with the audit and that everything else with the audit was going fine.
Deweeding
Commissioner Goodwin stated that there were no real updates other than he’s been monitoring the BioChar areas by going out there in his boat and also taking pictures and gave a remind this process takes time.
Rec Field & Playground
Treasurer Doherty explained that with all the rain we’ve been getting, it has made the playground very soft and that the board will need to wait for it to be dry enough before they can use equipment to remove the stumps and brush along the perimeter so that the side fencing and be installed. He reminded the community that the board already has all the fencing. 
 Clubhouse Update
Commissioner Marks commented that Commissioner Robinson has heard that the PLM lawyer had quit. Treasurer Doherty asked Christie Holland who was in attendance, three different times to answer the question as she’s still on the PLM board. There was no response from her each time. Treasurer Doherty stated that as of right now the clubhouse is in limbo but the board is in agreement that they want to continue with transfer but with this new concern, we’ll have to wait. Attendee Erin Poquette asked if we’ll be able to do the transfer before the next PLM tax bills comes out. Clerk Doherty stated the best person to ask would be Christie as it’s not up to our board, and she would have all the answers in regards to the clubhouse. Commissioner Marks reiterated Erin’s question to Christie Holland, but she would not answer. Erin Poquette questioned that the transfer was supposed to be done prior to taxes? Commissioner Goodwin stated that yes, both boards were hoping to get it done before so then they wouldn’t have to pay them. Clerk Doherty stated that there was a lot of confusion with the community. She went on to say a lot of members were under the impression at the PLM meeting, they were voting on not only handing over the clubhouse, but dissolving PLM completely and that at last month’s meeting Christie Holland stated that the meeting was strictly for donating the clubhouse/real estate/property to PLVD, that PLM would have to hold a special meeting as a vote would need to be done to see whether the community members wanted to handover the business portion of PLM. Clerk Doherty went on to stay that all PLM questions should be directed to Christie as the PLVD board is separate from PLM and do not have the answers. Treasurer Doherty also brought up the fact that PLM is late on their water bill again, which is a little concerning, especially because at last month’s meeting it was talked about that PLM has had rental requests. 
Hunting Preserve
Commissioner Goodwin stated there were no new updates other than hunting season starting September 1st. He went on to say that community members should be mindful while walking/hiking in that area. Clerk Doherty stated she would update the PLVD website with that information. 

Other Business
Treasurer Doherty updated that the electrical issues in the shed are almost fixed. That Jon Jewett had come during last month’s working session to fix the problems. Commissioner Goodwin stated that he just needed to replace a receptacle for the outlet by the phone and that he couldn’t get to the lightbulb area because the Concord Drive piping was in the way and that with the pipes now gone, he should be able to access that area and that the board will reach back out to John to let him know. 
Treasurer Doherty expressed that Commissioner Robinson reached out to Aquamen for a proposal for doing meter reads and invoices and the board is still waiting to hear back. He went on to say the next step would be how to bill residents on the water system for this, but with Commissioner Robinson on vacation and not present during this topic and not having the proposal, that it should be tabled until next meeting. Commissioner Marks stepped in to stay that the meter reads are a long process and agreed a professional (water operator) would be the best idea. Clerk Doherty reminded the community that it takes time to train someone to do the meter reads and that the previous commissioner did not take the time to train her before she left, that commissioner Robinson was shown very briefly. She stated it would be a good idea for the Water Operators to take over those because if there was ever a situation with the board again, at least the water operator could still counite with reads & billing. Treasurer Doherty said that Aquamen are already familiar with doing this as they are doing meters reads & invoicing for some other water districts they are contracted with. 
Treasurer Doherty talked about wanting to do job shadowing training for commissioners and treasurer. He went on to say that it would be nice to have some new people to step up for commissioner in the future, stressing how we don’t have any water users on the current board and that should be important to have. This way people can be properly trained over a period of time instead of being thrown into a position they’re not familiar with. He went on to say this would make for a smoother transition when the time comes. If anyone is interested to reach other to him via email. Attendee Donna Kenney asked where she could read the roles and responsibilities of the board. Clerk Doherty stated to check under the Rules & Regulations on the PLVD website. Treasurer Doherty shared that the district was part of the state and had to follow the state rules & Regs. Donna Kenney stated she was interested in possibly a commissioner spot. The board encourage her to do the job shadowing training to learn more about the role. She then went on to ask if the board have any legal counsel to which the board answered yes, the board has a lawyer and also has access to NHMA for legal questions.  
Public Comments
[bookmark: _Hlk79864291]Erin Poquette commented in regards to posts she had read on Facebook. She started with the fact that there are community members who didn’t realize that part of their taxes goes towards the water district, that the community members pay pretty close to $1000 a year in taxes and a majority of that goes to the district whether they have a private well or not. Treasurer Doherty stated that 70% went to the district. Erin Poquette continued at say that it should be only 50% because there was an article that passed back in 2000/2001 at the annual meeting that no more than 50% should ever be billed to people with private wells and back in 1999 the private well owners received money back because people were very upset that they were paying for a water system they don’t use, that herself and about 50 other community members had to drill their own well because of moratorium put on the water system. Donna Kenney stated that everyone who bought a house in the district knew that they would have to pay for part of the water system regardless of owning a private well or not, but understood her frustration. Erin Poquette also stated over the years the taxes have gotten higher and higher. Donna Kenney pointed out that it’s because of the water system and all it’s issues. Clerk Doherty reminded everyone that the water system was created for about 57 seasonal houses and with the growth of the district over the years, that this is what has really taxed the system. That the reason things are doing better now is because of the amount of people who came off the system and the change in water operators. Erin Poquette stated she would like to see the water district pay for itself. Treasurer Doherty explained that the past water operator, WSO’s fees kept going up each year and their invoices were very high, that when the new board changed water operators, and commissioners stepped in to buy materials and do some of the work, that’s when the district started saving a large amount of money. He went on to say that the board had been using the 2019 budget for 2020 because at the beginning WSO was still in contract with the board until June/July and that 2021 will be the first full year the district has had with Aquamen. He continued to share that next year the district should see a large amount of savings, which could hopefully get the district back down or close to the 50/50 that Erin was referring to and that they can also put some of that savings towards the Recreation/Playground.  Erin Poquette talked about dissolving the district. Treasurer Doherty stated that he had already talked to the PLVD lawyer about this and that it would cost the district a lot of money in legal fees, and could lead to the courts picking someone to oversee the water system which would also cost the district a lot of money. He went on the say he also talked with DES and got a similar response. John DiAngelis stated that it seemed like Erin had done a lot of research in regards to all of this and wondered if she would be willing to share all her research and information with the board. Erin Poquette stated that she had already tried giving the information to the past board but was turned down. John DiAngelis stated that it was a new board now. He also went on to say that since the system was doing much better and the new board has been saving money, that they should continue with what they’ve been doing and try for the 50/50 Erin was talking about. Clerk Doherty said that the new board wouldn’t turn away her information if she wanted to share it. Commissioner Goodwin ended the public comments with a reminder that social media is not a platform for PLVD questions. All questions and concerns should be addressed only to the PLVD board and that the board has 5 days to respond to any emails. He asked that community members who see any negative posts to please remind that person by to refrain from posting and reach out to the board instead. Commissioner Marks said she would respond to any misinformation that was put on social media in regards to the board or district. Clerk Doherty followed with attending meetings, reading minutes/treasurer reports and checking the PLVD website were great ways to find answers to most questions. 
Commissioner Goodwin motioned to close the meeting at 7:50pm, Commissioner Marks Seconded; all were in favor.

Summitted by,
Heather Doherty, Clerk
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